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Safe at Home and Technology Resources for Visually Impaired – Are the libraries still involved in these programs?
The Safe at Home program is being used at all the MELSA libraries at this time. 
ACL – ACL does have information on the website, by branch, as to what Technology Resources for Visually Impaired they have available.

DCL – No link to Safe at Home on the public website but it is displayed on the staff website.  There is a link to MN Star Technology for accessibility services for the visually impaired, hearing impaired, etc.

HCL – No link to Safe at Home on the public website but is displayed on the staff website.  HCL does have information about assistive technology on its website:  http://www.hclib.org/pub/info/Accessibility.cfm
RCL – No link to Safe at Home or information about assistive technology for the visually impaired or other disabilities at this time.   RCL is working to correct this by adding links and/or descriptions.  
SPL – SPL does have a link to Safe at Home on its public website. 
SCL – SCL does not yet have links on its website to Safe at Home or Technology for Visually Impaired Patrons but that information has been forwarded to the appropriate staff person for the new website project.  Brochures for Safe at Home are available at all the branches.   

WCL – WCL does have a link for the SAFE at Home program on our website.  Technology for the visually impaired or other disabilities on our website – WCL does not have any specific technology at this time.  We do use the information that is provided through our computer programs and information databases and will refer people to the state agency that loans equipment if necessary.
The Advisory Board’s meeting this week included discussion about a customer authentication ILS system.  They discussed what some of the major issues might be if all eight systems were to be involved in this type of system.  The Directors have asked the Circulation team to review how many patrons are at the various fine levels - $10, $25, $50, $100 up to $1,000.  They would like the team to discuss what they would suggest as a cutoff and notification process.  Please bring this information to our meeting.

Unfortunately, there are some patrons who have abused the system.  Listed below are the patrons with fine/debt at various levels from the eight systems.  The intent is to deal with those patrons who are moving from system to system and abusing the library policies.
· $10 – 


264,987 patrons
· $25 –


256,798 patrons
· $50 – 


147,734 patrons
· $100 to $1000 –
119,601 patrons
Cut offs to use the Internet or checking out physical materials:

ACL - $10 and ACL doesn’t block the Internet, would issue a card due to juvenile debt if they are now an adult
CCL - $10 and CCL doesn’t block the Internet

DCL - $10 for children, $25 for adults, block the Internet when both limits are hit

HCL - $10 and HCL doesn’t block the Internet, no blocking of purchasing a replacement card or renewing items
RCL - $10 and RCL doesn’t block the Internet  

SPL - $10 and SPL doesn’t block the Internet, replace cards for $1
SCL - $10 and SCL also blocks the Internet at that amount.
WCL – patron can’t owe anything, doesn’t block the Internet 
Concerns voiced by the Circulation Team were:

· Placing staff in a challenging position 

· RCL and SPL patrons are often confused about what system they belong to.  This holds true with CCL and HCL patrons as well.  Patrons think these systems are one big system.

· Patrons will want to know if they can bring the book back to remove the fine, etc.   If this is for another system, how does this get resolved?

· Depreciation for lost items.  Again, how does this get resolved? 
· Some systems don’t post notices that they fine for late materials.  This would be something totally new for their patrons.

· Comments could come back as “You’re taking my money, why can’t you renew my books” – a patron from Chanhassen who is notified at an Eden Prairie library of overdues.  
· Will all eight systems be able to place renewals and requests with a shared ILS?

Suggestions from the Circulation Team were:

· Advance publicity – Posting the new policy six months ahead of time so patrons were aware this was coming. . . perhaps near checkouts or near the computers.
· The team was split where they would cut off patrons.  
· $100 – ACL, CCL, DCL, SCL, and WCL

· $200 – RCL, SPL

· $1000 – HCL
· Some systems requesting a lower cut off limit were frustrated and felt it was the responsibility of the patron to call and clear up the matter after several attempts were made by the library to notify the patron of the overdue/collection situation.  

· A suggestion was made to unify the limits across the MELSA libraries.  Right now we’re trying to impose one number on all the different places that has all these different rules.  If everyone had the same rules/cut offs, then the numbers would make more sense to our patrons. 
· Notify the patron they were close to the cut off.  Example:  If the patron was at $50 right now, send a notice and tell them they would be cut off at $100.   

Notification process for a problem patron:

· After the originating library realizes there is a problem, our Circulation Team member sends out an email to the Team.
· Patron’s name and dollar amount involved is included in this email.

· Once the Circulation Team member receives notification of the problem, they are notifying the Library Director and Assistant Director.

· A record is made up on this individual if he/she isn’t in the system already.  

· Notification goes out to all of the branches.

· The Circulation Team feels this notification process has worked well for them.

System Updates

ACL – The Northtown Library remodel is moving forward, closing March 17 and reopening mid June.  This will be a complete remodel.   Rum River will be open Sundays during this time.  Northtown will be going from two desks to one desk so there will be some cross training for the staff involved.  ACL has started its Online and everything has been working.     
CCL – The City of Victoria will get a smaller library in the future.  The City of Chaska is working with CCL for additional space for the Chaska Library in 2016.  The City of Carver will receive express lockers in 2014 at one of their transit stations.  A new AMH system from Learning Solutions has been installed at the Chanhassen Library which accounted for almost 98% check in accuracy.      
DCL – The Farmington Library is closed for renovations with a temporary site open for patrons across the street at City Hall.  The Inver Glen Library expansion is progressing slowly and is open at this time.  Both sites should be complete by June/July 2014.  Two positions open at this time are the Assistant Deputy Director and the Children’s Programming Librarian.        
HCL – HCL opened the additional 249 hours on January 5 and it’s still working through some of the staffing issues as a result of these changes.  The circ policy changed February 1 – checkouts and holds moved from 30 to 50.  CDs went back to 3 weeks.  The best seller express program has been discontinued – no more rentals for $4.  HCL will look for alternative ways to place best sellers into the hands of their patrons.      
RCL – White Bear Library is closing in June or July for a year of renovations.  The Shoreview Library will be closing for renovations after the White Bear Library opens.  The Roseville Library hosted The Gatsby Gala which was a fund raising success for The Friends of the Roseville Library.  Roseville staff helped behind the scenes with this fun evening event.            
SPL – Highland Park and Sun Ray Branches are closed for renovations.  Arlington Heights will close March 14 for two months with the grand opening in May at their new location.         
SCL – SCL has a new library director, Jake Grussing.  He has visited with staff about needs for the library system to include allowing patrons to pay with credit cards and using a collection agency.       
WCL – The Wildwood Branch has reopened since the water main break, using the one desk system now.  The wireless printing will be installed in this branch first as a test.  The Park Grove, Hardwood Creek and RH Stafford branches are open on Sundays through the school year, 1:00 – 4:00 pm.  Author Julie Kramer will be visiting the RH Stafford Library tonight.      
Next Meeting Date – Tuesday, April 22, 2014.                    

Team members:


Barb Carlson (ACL), Kristin Hahn (CCL), Debbie Snyder and Maureen Quam (DCL), Janet Mills and Steve Richter (HCL), John Bergeron (RCL), Cindy LaCount (SPL), Marietta McLeod (SCL) and Kim Lehr (WCL).





MELSA Staff:  Judy Todd 


Team members absent: 





The team welcomed Maureen Quam and Steve Richter to the Circulation Team.  Maureen is replacing Debbie who has represented DCL for five years and will be greatly missed.  Steve will be joining Janet  on all future meetings representing HCL.  





A motion was made by John Bergeron and seconded by Barb Carlson to approve the November 19, 2013 minutes.  Motion carried.





Issuing Library Cards


DCL – When issuing a MELSA library card, ask for ID to prove that they are a Dakota County resident if they apply for a library card through your library system.  If DCL receives a MELSA app from your system, we are anticipating that you have seen ID from this person to indicate that they live in Dakota County.  Once DCL issues the card to them, we will place a temporary assignment on them.  The card is only good for 60 days.  If they don’t use the card in 60 days by coming into one of the DCL branches, then the card will not be valid in Dakota County.  They have to come into the Circulation Desk and show valid ID.  The card will automatically expire if the person doesn’t come in within the 60 days.  





Non Residents


DCL – DCL will not allow non residents to use the 3M e-books.  These cards will be limited to only physical checkouts.  





RCL – RCL’s new policies go into effect after their Board meets on 2-19.  The card will have to be purchased in that system.  If they want to use two libraries, they will have to pay $60 in the second library system as well.  MELSA’s 3M e-book products will not be available to them.





WCL – WCL is using a different prefix as they feel this is the easiest way to block the non resident from using the 3M product.  They just have to tell 3M what prefixes are approved as 3M cannot create a “black list”.  WCL has a blue non resident card.  To clarify . . . if someone was to come to another MELSA library with a WCL non resident card and wanted to renew this card, it should be renewed with that system’s non resident card now.                   





Judy Todd will forward the MELSA Non Resident Library Card Policy to the Circulation Team.  This policy was approved by the MELSA Governing Board during their January meeting.























